
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
 

ON THE MODIFICATION OF THE BUSINESS CONDITIONS FOR BANK CARD ACCEPTANCE OF 

UNICREDIT BANK HUNGARY ZRT. 
 
 
UniCredit Bank Hungary Zrt. (1054 Budapest, Szabadság tér 5-6.) is amending its Business 
Conditions for Bank Card Acceptance as follows with the effective date of 8th May 2023. 
 
 
A) We amended the clauses 2., 3.1., 3.2.3.1. and 3.2.6. as the previously separate SoftPOS PIN 
application has been integrated into the new version of the SoftPOS application, therefore the 
SoftPOS PIN application is no longer necessary.  
 
B) The rules for transaction investigations have been amended only for clarification purposes. Clause: 
5.3.1. 
 
In case of discrepancy between the Hungarian text of this announcement and the present English text, 
the Hungarian version shall prevail.  
 
 
Budapest, 7 March 2023  
 
 
UniCredit Bank Hungary Zrt. 


